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PUBLIC WORKS/COMMUNITY 
DEVELOPMENT DEPARTMENT 
750 BELLEVUE ROAD 
ATWATER, CA 95301 
(209) 357-6342 

January 25, 2021 
 

ADDENDUM NUMBER 1 
        

 
PROJECT:    REQUEST FOR PROPOSALS FOR 1,2,3- TCP MITIGATION 

PROJECT, CONSTRUCTION MANAGEMENT AS ADVISOR AND 
CONSTRUCTION INSPECTION SERVICES  

 
Addendum Number 1 is being issued for the REQUEST FOR PROPOSALS FOR 1,2,3- TCP 
MITIGATION PROJECT, CONSTRUCTION MANAGEMENT AS ADVISOR AND 
CONSTRUCTION INSPECTION SERVICES. The following information is to be provided: 
 

• Due to the nature of our project all inquiries must be transparent, and responses made 
available equally to all respondents. Herein, the City of Atwater’s response to all 
questions received by January 21st, 2021 for Request for Proposals for 1,2,3-TCP 
Mitigation Project, Construction management as advisor and construction inspection 
services  
 

NOTICE TO BIDDERS  
 

1. Submittal of both PDF and hard copies of proposals are currently required. Most 

engineering firms have minimal staff in the office as a result of the pandemic. While hard 

copies can be produced, they present an additional logistic. Please consider whether PDF 

copies will meet the needs of the selection panel. The cost proposal could be in a separate 

file. 

a. Due to COVID-19 electronic (email) submittals will be accepted. Should you 

elect to submit your proposal electronically (email) your electronic proposal must 

be received by City Clerk Lucy Armstrong at larmstrong@atwater.org by January 

28, 2021 at 5:00 P.M and your cost proposal must be in a separate file.  It is the 

bidder’s responsibility to verify the City Clerk received the bid. 
 

1. The RFP indicates that rating consideration will be given to individuals holding CMAA 

and DBI certifications. Would the City consider adding “or equivalent experience”? 

2.  
a. The City will consider “equivalent experience” in substitute of holding a CMAA 

and DBI certifications,   

mailto:larmstrong@atwater.org

